
BEFORE THE JUDICIAL INVESTIGATION COMMISSION OF WEST VIRGINIA 

At the West Virginia Judicial Investigation Commission meeting held at Charleston, 

Kanawha County, on Friday, June 2, 2023, the following order was made and entered regarding  

In re: West Virginia JIC Advisory Opinions 2023 to 1977: 

ORDER 

 On this date, came Teresa A. Tarr and Brian J. Lanham, Chief Counsel and Deputy 

Counsel, and moved the Judicial Investigation Commission pursuant to Rule 2.13 of the West 

Virginia Rules of Judicial Disciplinary Procedure to retire the following formal advisory opinions 

as having been rendered obsolete by new opinions, deemed non-responsive to the question 

presented or duplicative in nature:  

JIC AO 2009-08  JIC AO 2004-14  JIC AO 2004-07   

JIC AO 2003-06  JIC AO 1999-12  JIC AO 1999-11   

After a careful review of all formal advisory opinions issued to date, the Judicial 

Investigation Commission voted 9-0 to grant Counsels’ request.  Accordingly, it is hereby 

ORDERED that the foregoing formal JIC Advisory Opinions having been previously released by 

the Judicial Investigation Commission are immediately retired and are no longer considered as 

having any force or effect in West Virginia.  

 

Entered this 6th day of June, 2023. 

 

___________________________________ 

    The Honorable Alan D. Moats, Chairperson    

Judicial Investigation Commission 


